

Friday 29th September 2017 Newsletter 3 School & Governor contact 01453 757251 01453 758190 (Fax) Facebook @foxmoorprimaryschool Family Lives Helpline 0808 800 2222

School Nurse Contact 0300 421 8959

Early Years & Childcare 0800 542 02 02

childrensinformation@gloucestershire.gov.uk www.ChildrensInformationService.org.uk

Website Glos. County Council www.gloucestershire.gov.uk

Friends of Foxmoor (FOF) Facebook: friendsoffoxmoorschool Contact: Natalie Hombrado 01453 757251 (school office)

### Diary

### October

 $2^{nd} - 6^{th}$  Week 1 School Lunches  $2^{nd} - 6^{th}$  Book Fair

3<sup>rd</sup> Parents' Evening

5<sup>th</sup> Parents' Evening

5<sup>th</sup> Festomane Year 6 workshop

11th Harvest Festival at St Matthews Church

16<sup>th</sup> -20<sup>th</sup> Faith Week – Buddhism

20<sup>th</sup> Halloween Disco 23rd - 27th Half Term

30<sup>th</sup> Term 2

## Request from the Office

Please return any outstanding data forms, even if they haven't been changed, as soon as possible.

## **Important Reminder**

Following our recent cake sale can we remind evervone that we are a **nut** free school? No nut products should be brought into school due to nut allergies. This also includes school lunches. Thank you.

# **Foxmoor Flyer**

On this occasion if anyone sent cakes containing nut products they were purchased by the staff without being included in the sale.

The final amount raised came to £283.90 which will be sent to Macmillan Cancer Relief. Thank you to all those who generously donated cakes (we really do appreciate your generosity) and to the Year 6 children who ran the event admirably.

## Isle of Wight

Year 6 had a fantastic week on the Isle of Wight last week with lovely weather to help them. Mrs Maycock is proud to report that the children and adults were complimented on many occasions regarding the quality of questions asked during tours and talks and also about their impeccable behaviour. They are now back and despite some weariness have settled into this busy but vital year.

# Parents' Evenings

Due to two parents' evenings next week there will be no Netball Club on Tuesday and no Gym Club for Year 3 on Thursday.

During both parents' evenings the Travelling Book Fair will be open until 6pm for both parents and children to browse through the books and support the school when books are purchased. Please come in and encourage your child to read for fun and enjoyment as this will help them to access so many areas of the curriculum.

## **Book Club**

Once again a reminder that the school book club is open to new pupils who wish to save their money weekly in order to buy a book at the end of each term. Please ensure any money sent in is in a named envelope. Thank you.



## Flu Vaccination

Children in Reception through to Year 4 are being offered the Nasal Flu Vaccination Programme this year. You will have received a letter and leaflet giving full details about how to complete the online consent form so that your child can be given the vaccine in school on Thursday 9th November. The consent forms have to be completed by 2pm on Wednesday 8th November, Consent forms have to be returned even if you do not consent to the vaccination, explaining the reason for your decision.

## Open Days

Sir William Romney's School will be holding their open evening on Thursday 28th September, 6.30-9pm and open mornings on Tuesday 3rd and Thursday 5th October 9.15-11am. Both parents and children are invited to visit. Please let your child's teacher know if they will be absent for this or any other secondary school viewing. Thank you.

## **Little Foxes Pre-school**

Little Foxes have spaces available at present for children aged between 2 years 9 months and 4 years of age. They are open between 9am and 3pm Monday to Thursday and 9am-12 noon on Fridays. Full or half days are available. Please contact Emma on 01453 757251 for more information.